Minutes of the Regular Meeting
of the
Greene County Emergency Medical Setvice Board
August 20, 2024

The regular meeting of the Greene County Emergency Medical Setvice Board was held in the
Commissioners’ Room of the Greene County Courthouse on August 20, 2024, at 10:30 a.m. Present
in person were Ed Michael, George Dallaire, Brad Norton, and Troy Gaither. Absent was Ron
Lehman. Also present was Director Doug Hall.

Ed Michael called the meeting to order.

The first item of business was review and approval of minutes from the July 16, 2024, regular
meeting. Brad Norton moved, and George Dallaire seconded, to waive the reading and approve the

minutes as presented. The motion passed 3-0.
Troy Gaither arrived at 10:37 a.m.

Director Doug Hall updated the Board as follows:

1. The new EMS facility in Linton is getting asphalt today. Grid work lighting, carpeting, bus
works, furnishings, and final clean-up remain to be completed. The move-in date may need
to be delayed.

2. The IV pumps purchased with Greene County Foundation grant funds are in for frontline
trucks.

3. Notice has been received from Procol, Inc. President & CEO Thomas Burk, that he is
retiting. Procol will finish the collection cases that have already been filed, but they will
not file any new cases. Doug is looking into a few companies that handle collections.

4. GCAS had 366 calls and 283 transports in the month of July 2024.

5. Revenue for July 2024 was $151,931.30, up $178,707.36 from last year at this time. Doug
noted collections have recently been consistently higher each month.

6. George Dallaire commented that if tier raises ate passed by the Council, employees should
receive a pay bump based on their years of employment. The tier raises are expected to
replace longevity pay. George further noted the Council is exploring if there is enough
money to implement the tiered raises. Hopefully, if passed, it will help with retention.

7. Doug noted he is still waiting for a delivery date on the new truck that is “on the line”.

8. A mileage report was provided. E2 has 272K miles. The two newer trucks, E3 and E1 have
177K miles and 192K miles.




9. George Dallaire commented that the new Sheriff’s Depattment interceptors will be white
since brown is no longer an option.

10. No major repairs were reported.

In other matters to come before the board, George Dallaire asked if the renovation was

complete at Jasonville. Doug noted it is and is very nice.

There being no further business, George Dallaite moved, and Brad Norton seconded, to

adjourn. The motion passed 4-0.

APPROVED this 15th day of October, 2024.
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Edward L. Michael, President




